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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given to all parties who wish to participate in the Public Hearing for the proposed
MANDAUE RECLAMATION PROJECT on 1 August 2017 at the Mandaue City Cultural and
Sports Complex, Ouano Ave. Mandaue City (onsite registration is at 8:00am and the Public Hearing
proper will promptly start at 9:00am).

The public hearing aims to achieve efficient exchange of information and views between and among
the project proponent, the EMB-DENR, relevant agencies, LGUs and other stakeholders on the
environmental impacts of the proposed project currently applying for an Environmental Compliance
Certificate (ECC).

The proposed reclamation project aims to address the need for new land for housing, commercial,
industrial, institutional and other related activities imposed by the increasing urbanization in the
province of Cebu especially in metropolitan areas. Following briefly describes the project.

Brief Description ~ : 131 Hectares Reclamation Project in foreshore areas and
parts of the sea over the Mactan Strait shore that will be
implemented in four (4) phases over an estimated period
of six (6) years

Proposed Location : Barangays Paknaan and Umapad, Mandaue Cebu

Proponent : GlobalCity Mandaue Corporation and City Government
of Mandaue (Joint Venture)
* The LGU of Mandaue as part of its patrimonial interest
as a local government unit signed a memorandum of
agreement (MOA) with the Philippine Reclamation
Authority last December 2, 2008 to undertake
reclamation within its territory

All interested parties who wish to participate and be prioritized in the open forum during the Public
Hearing may pre-register in person with the EMB at EMB Bldg., DENR Compound, Visayas Avenue,
Diliman, Quezon City and submit a position paper to the EMB Central Office or EMB Region VII
office with address at Greenplains Subdivision, Banilad, Mandaue City, 6014, Cebu on or before July

27,2017.

Full copies of the EIS can be accessed at the EMB website and EMB Region VII Office, while copies
of the Executive Summary for the Public are available at the Municipal Hall of Mandaue, Barangay
halls of Paknaan and Umapad, Mandaue City and in the EMB Website.

For more details, please contact the EIA and Management Division of EMB through Engr. Regina
Paula Eugenio or Engr. Joel Polintan at telephone numbers (02) 920-2240 to 41.



